IRUN Foundation Meeting– International Research Universities Network

On 7 September 2007, nine European universities signed the foundation chart of the International Research Universities Network at Radboud University in Nijmegen, the Netherlands. The network includes: the Jagiellonian University, Peter Pazmany Catholic University, Hungary, Radboud University Nijmegen, Holland, University of Barcelona, Spain, the University of Duisburg-Essen and the University of Münster, Germany, the University of Glasgow, Scotland, the University of Poitiers, France, and the University of Siena, Italy. The IRUN members are research universities committed to facilitating international research co-operation through the international exchange of excellent students and research staff as well as joint degree programmes and summer schools. 

The JU delegation for the foundation meeting consisted of Prof. W. Pawlik, Vice-rector for Collegium Medicum, Prof. J. Szwed, Dean of the Faculty of Physics, Astronomy and Applied Computer Science, Prof. Z. Berdychowska, Vice-Dean of the Faculty of Philology, Dr. M. Kantor, International Relations Office and two students Katja Abramowa and Alicja Lesczyńska who are now studying at Radboud University within the Erasmus LLP.


There were parallel meetings of the Rectors and Vice-rectors and representatives of International Relations; of Deans and others involved in IRUN Faculty co-operation as well as students from IRUN partners. The key speaker at the foundation meeting was Prof. Dominique Breillat, University of Poitiers, who spoke about the importance of international co-operation between research universities for scientific education. The participants were also hosted by the City of Nijmegen. They were welcomed by Mr Thom de Graaf, Mayor of Nijmegen. They could admire the monuments of Nijmegen as well as reflect on its rich history (visit to Valkhof Museum) with excellent city guides.


It was decided that the University will organise an IRUN summer university in 2008 along the lines of “Europe and its Regions” and will involve teachers from the IRUN partner universities. This summer university is meant for students.  The Universities of Barcelona and Münster will organise an IRUN Nano symposium in 2008; this is a symposium meant for researchers. The next IRUN meeting will be held in Barcelona.
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